

SHUFFLEBOARD NEWS

Official Newsletter of the Canadian Shuffleboard Congress

Volume 31 Issue 2 /September 2016

Canadian Shuffleboard Website: http://www.canadianshuffleboardcongress.com

CONGRESS NEWS

Hello to everyone across Canada. Hope everyone had a great summer.

Congratulations to all the players who have won the right to represent their charter at the Canadian Championships.

Our charter SASA is looking forward in hosting this gala event.

I most certainly would like to thank this year's executive of Don Heaton, Marlowe Halverson and Rita McCrimmon for everything that they have done.

As well I would like to take this opportunity to thank Vernon Maguire for all his hard work as Chairman of the Rules Committee over the past few years. Unfortunately Vernon had to step down due to personal reasons. Along with this I would like to thank Harvey Groleau for taking over the position of Rules Committee Chairman as well as the other charter representatives on the Rules Committee for all your hard work.

Looking forward to seeing you all in Calgary.

Rick Litman – President Canadian Shuffleboard Association

British Columbia

No Submission

Eastern Ontario

No Submission

Alberta

No Submission

VANCOUVER ISLAND

No submission

MANITOBA

No submission

Ontario

Hello everyone!

Here we are almost at the end of the summer of 2016...and what a hot one it's been here in southern Ontario!

Our OSA reps and guests are looking forward to being in Calgary in October and seeing everyone again.

The leagues in all our districts will be up and running again by the end of September and the tournament season will start October 15th.

Once again there are 18 tournaments scheduled this year in the three districts of Niagara Region, Milton and Kitchener.

Our Playdowns were held in May at Legion Branch 613 in Fonthill and there was a very good turnout and some new faces.

This year there were 18 Mixed Doubles teams, 15 entries for the Ladies Singles and 15 entries for the Men's Singles.

The Ladies Doubles had 9 entries and the Men's Doubles had 11.

The following players will be representing the OSA charter in Calgary in October:

- Mixed Doubles: Brenda Brown (KWSL Branch 412 / Polish Legion) and Rico Beaulieu (KWSL Branch 412 / Polish Legion)
- Ladies Singles: Brenda Brown (KWSL / Polish Legion Branch 412)
- Men's Singles: *Rico Beaulieu* (KWSL / Polish Legion Branch 412)
- Ladies Doubles: Darlene Perusello (USL / Milton)) and Carol Ferguson (Branch 412 / Polish Legion)
- Men's Doubles: Jean Luc Chatillon (USL / Milton) and Roger Lacourse (Niagara Region)

Congratulations to all our players especially to Jean Luc who is competing for the first time in the Men's Doubles event.

We wish everyone the best of luck as they represent the OSA in Calgary, Alberta.

Congratulations also to all the other charter representatives from across Canada.

See everyone in October!

Theresa Lynk Sec / Treas OSA

Saskatchewan

GREETINGS FROM SASKATCHEWAN

SSA is looking forward to the Canadian Shuffleboard Championships hosted by the SASA in Calgary & seeing all our shuffleboard friends in October. Our SSA Reps are, in the Mixed Doubles Rod Betker & Liz Patrick, Men's Singles Dave Loughren, Ladies Singles Robyn White, Men's Doubles Jeremy Fox & Rod Betker & Ladies Doubles Sherri Clarke & Liz Patrick.

In May our 2016 Awards Banquet was held at the Eagles Club with a great steak dinner with all the trimmings. Many thanks to Crystal, Jeremy & Cheryl who took over for Rod & Liz after a family emergency, very much appreciated. Art & Irene Evans attended the banquet & we thank our best cheerleaders for your constant support of the SSA, cheers to you two. Congratulations to Kathleen Reiss & Jory Turgeon who received our Rookies of the Year award & to Jasmine Desjarlais & Tami Running for Most Improved & to our B-Side League Champs Team "Shuffleupagus" Captain Allan Carton playing out of the Eagles Club with Hazel Turgeon, Crystal Huzina, Gary Huzina, Kristine George, Val Pretty & Jory Turgeon. And congrats to the League Champs Team "Stud Muffins"Captain Marlowe Halvorson also playing out of the Eagles Club with Ronda Sentes, Gloria Desjarlais, Jasmine Desjarlais

& Mark Anderson.

In June Rod Betker organized a Horsecaller Pub Crawl, affectionately known as the "Horsecrawler". 10 players were chauffeured by Rod to 3 of the several locations in Regina who have shuffleboards, the Eagles Club, Hungarian Club & the Barley Mill Brew Pub. We played 2 games of Horsecaller at each location as a thank you to our clubs & bars for their support & cheers to the Barley Mill Brew Pub (our last stop) for the delicious Pizza's. After a few shooters & some excellent shots, it was apparent everyone had a great time. Rod drove players home & back to the Eagles Club. A huge thanks Rod for organizing, playing and driving, & to Crystal Huzina for keeping score & arranging games.

SSA has our AGM in September & looking forward to another season of Shuffleboard!!

If everyone is moving forward together, then success takes care of itself...Henry Ford!!

Liz Patrick, SSA Secretary

SOUTHERN ALBERTA

Hello everyone from Southern Alberta!

We are getting ready to host the Canadian Shuffleboard Championships this year from October 3 – October 8, 2016.

We have an exciting Hospitality night planned with a 50's/60s theme so make sure you pack your clothes for that event. Should be fun.

Our Alberta Open was once again a success and hope we will continue to have this yearly tournament for the years to come. It is always a great way to see our Shuffleboard family.

Good luck to all the Charter Reps who will be coming to Calgary to represent in the Championships this October.

Rita McCrimmon SASA Secretary/Treasurer

Canadian Shuffleboard Congress - 2014-2015 Executive			
President	1st Vice-President	2nd Vice-President	Secretary-Treasurer
Rick Litman	Don Heaton		Rita McCrimmon
D255, 3510 – 44 Avenue SW.	203 – 190 Gorge Rd W		2369 Bayside Rd. SW
Calgary, AB. T3E 6W2	Victoria, B.C. V9A 1M4		Airdrie, AB. T4B 3E3
(403) 217-9772	(250) 634-0366		(403) 420-1023
ricklitman@shaw.ca	heaterwestcoast@gmail.com		Ritam1@shaw.ca

Mailing List (for the most up-to-date information check the CSC website at: www.canadianshuffleboardcongress.com)

Provincial Executive Members:

Vancouver Island Shuffleboard Association (VISA)

Don Heaton, President Mike Provencher, League Co-ord

203, 190 Gorge Road W 680 Wilson

Victoria, BC V9A 1M4 Victoria, BC V9A 3H2 (778) 430-0069 (250) 388-0642

Claudia Write, Secretary/Treas. Dave Carpenter (Vice President)

502 - 531 West Bay Terrace Victoria, BC. V9A 5R3

3059 Glen Lake Road Victoria, B.C. V9B 4B3

(250) 920-3606

British Columbia Shuffleboard Association (BCSA)

Katie Docile. Vice-President President - vacant

2080 Bowser Avenue

North Vancouver, BC V7P 2Y9

(604) 671-1761

Elaine Hill, Secretary-Treasurer

8632 147A Street Surrey, BC V3S 6P3 (604) 591-5057

Shuffleboard Association of Alberta (SAA)

David Coulthard, President

9010-153 Street NW Edmonton, AB T5R 1P4

(780) 913-1967

Southern Alberta Shuffleboard Association (SASA)

Jamie McCrimmon, 1st Vice-Pres. Rita McCrimmon, Secretary

2369 Bayside Road SW 2369 Bayside Road SW Airdrie, AB T4B 3E3 Airdrie, AB T4B 3E3 (403) 420-1023 (403) 420-1023

Saskatchewan Shuffleboard Association (SSA)

Rod Betker, President Liz Patrick - Sec. Treas. PO Box 2

PO Box 2.

Bulyea, SK S0G 0L0 Bulyea, SK. S0G 0L0 (306) 351-0408

(306) 539-0445

Tina Cook, Treas, Crystal Huzina 1st Vice 31 Angus Road, Apt 2 524 Osler Street Regina, SK. S4R 3K9 Regina, SK,. S4R 3K9 (306) 581-7545 (306) 535-7722

Manitoba Shuffleboard Association (MSA)

, Vice-President Wendy Popkes, President

212 Chalmers Avenue Winnipeg, MB R2L 0E8

(204) 414-3305

Raymonde Gerardy, Treasurer

6 Battleford Bay Winnipeg, MB R3Y 1K2 (204) 794-5103

Ontario Shuffleboard Association (OSA)

Bonnie Remond, President Raymonde Gregory V. Pres.

100 Elliott Street

Cambridge, On. N1R 6M2

(519) 241-5850 (905) 359-7055

Theresa Lynk, Secretary-Treasurer

Box 1690

Guelph, ON N1H 6Z9 (519) 654-8803

Eastern Ontario Shuffleboard Association (EOSA)

Jim Baker, President Earl Rector, 1st Vice-Pres 285 Acadamy Street 1347 Old Wilton Road Bath, ON K0H 1G0 Odessa, ON K0H 1H0

(613) 352-5804 (613) 386-3010

Kelly Arthur, Secretary-Treasurer

285 Acadamy Street Bath, ON K0H 1G0 (613) 352-5804

NOTE: If there are any changes or updates, please contact the Secretary-Treasurer or one of the Provincial Executive Members above.